RECEIVED

MAR 29 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

March 19, 2019

Ms. Courtney Avery Administrator, Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Permit #17-069: Annual Progress Report
Memorial Hospital-East Medical Clinics Building in Shiloh, Illinois

Dear Ms. Avery:

The above-referenced permit was issued by the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board on February 27, 2018, and authorizes the construction of a medical office building in Shiloh, Illinois.

The scope of the project has remained generally consistent with that described in the project's certificate of need (CON) application. The project continues to be funded by cash, as proposed in the CON application.

To date, approximately \$4.1million has been spent on the project. The project managers estimate that the project is approximately 45% complete. Project elements that have been completed include:

- Architectural, structural, civil, MEP/FP design through construction documents
- · Underground rough in and structural steel
- Southwest parking lot addition complete

Elements of the project left to be completed are:

- Pour concrete
- Exterior building framing, windows, and skin
- Install HVAC equipment, generator, and elevators
- Interior fit out

Please note that the "post permit contact person" has changed; it no longer is Ruth Holmes. Going forward, please direct all post-permit correspondence to:

Jeffrey R. Dossett Administrator 1404 Cross Street Shiloh, IL 62269 (618) 607-1110 – Jeffrey.Dossett@BJC.Org

Respectfully,

Jeff Dossett Administrator